
 
 
 

Friends of Sligo Creek 
P.O. Box 11572 
Takoma Park, MD  20913 
 
August 4, 2022 
 
To:   
Zoning Hearing Examiner 
Prince George’s County 
14741 Governor Oden Bowie Drive 
Upper Marlboro, MD  20772 
 
 
The Board of Directors of the Friends of Sligo Creek confirms that the testimony 
given at the Zoning Hearing Examiner meeting on August 3, 2022, by the FOSC's 
Natural History Chair, Michael Wilpers, was given on behalf of the Board with 
regard to the application by Royal Farms for a development adjacent to Sligo 
Creek at Riggs Road (Application number: SE-4846; applicant name: RF East West 
Hyattsville LLC). The Board fully endorses and agrees with the arguments 
presented in his testimony in opposition to the application.  With this letter, the 
Friends of Sligo Creek formally requests to be added as a Person of Record for the 
hearing on the application.  
 
Friends of Sligo Creek is a non-profit 501(c)(3) organization, with an EIN number 
of 52-2345099. Friends of Sligo Creek is a community organization dedicated to 
protecting, improving, and appreciating the ecological health of Sligo Creek Park 
and its surrounding watershed. 
 
Attached is the testimony given by Michael Wilpers. 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 



 

 
 
Michael Smith 
President 
Friends of Sligo Creek 
president@fosc.org, www.friendsofsligocreek.org 
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